Conventions divited MACDONALD COLLEGE McGILL UNIVERSITY RAILWAY STATIONS AND EXPRESS: POST OFFICE: STE. ANNE DE BELLEVUE, QUE. MACDONALD COLLEGE, QUE., CANADA FACULTY OF AGRICULTURE OFFICE OF THE DEAN August 28th, 1933. Sir Arthur W. Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B. Principal, McGill University, Montreal, Que. Dear Sir Arthur: I am enclosing copy of my letter to the Hon. Mr. Godbout, inviting the Canadian Society of Technical Agriculturists to hold its meeting at Macdonald College next June, and one of his answer. Has Professor Raymond seen you regarding the dedication of the Memorial Clock? He has just gone on his vacation and I am not informed as to whether he saw you or not. He told me that it was his intention to do so. I suggested to him that if he wanted you for November 11th he should approach you as early as possible as you will no doubt have many invitations for that date. Yours faithfully, Acting Dean. JFS/Y ENCLO/